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ETMD Board of Directors –  Agenda 
Kennebunk Town Hall   - Third Floor Conference Rm
 March 11, 2015 -   8:30 – 10:00 a.m.
.






1. Minutes of January 14, 2015 (attached – needs vote - 3 min
2. Financial Report (will be sent) – needs vote – 2 min
3. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures

i. Future ET planning – Tad R
· Unitil CoLocation Agreement update  (See Summary attached)
ii. Trail Maintenance/Repairs – Bob H
· Action items per 1/14 minutes: 

a. Summary of anticipated repairs & existing maintenance agreements (See Summary attached)
b. Status on Zoom mtg – Greg T

c. Municipal contacts provided(See Summary attached)

· Set date for Spring outreach to municipal maintenance contacts
· Trail Etiquette Signage – Jim B  
iii. 2015 Dues – Municipal follow up  – Tad R (see Summary attached) 
iv. ETMD Representatives & Alternates – needs updates – Carole B (current list attd)

4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update

ii. Pleasant Hill Rd – SoPo town line update

5. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Reports from Municipalities

· Outreach & Events – Carole  (see Summary attached)
6. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
7. Next Meeting – April 8, 2015
8.  Adjourn 

ETMD Board of Directors – Minutes  

Kennebunk Town Hall   - Third Floor Conference Rm

 January 14, 2014 -   8:30 – 10:00 a.m.
In Attendance:

Tad Redway, Chair – Arundel

Bill Reichl, VP -- Scarborough

Joe Yuhas – ETA

Carole Brush – ETA – Executive Director

Note:
 Highlight indicates action required.

Meeting Called to Order at 8:46 AM – No Quorum – meeting back a “workshop”
Item 1: Bill Richards, Director of OOB Public Works attended the meeting asking for a letter of support from ETMD for a spur trail in OOB.  ETMD had already voted to support the trail,  President Redway said he would send the letter of support to Unitil.  

Item 2: Bob Hamblen sent LD 193 to the ETMD Board to consider supporting the bond.  While the attendees at the meeting were extremely disappoint that there would be no funding for the Eastern Trail in the bond package, they agreed that ETMD should support the bond.  President Redway said he would willingly send a letter of support for the bond on behalf of the ETMD.
Item 3: The group discussed the Unitil Co-Location agreement and Unitil’s desire to include Scarborough in the new agreement.  Scarborough would be hesitant to sign the new agreement, becasue there records show the town owns sections of the trail in Scarborough, as well as the state of Maine and private land owners own.  They do don’t want to restrict access on their own property.

Item 4: Scarborough is currently working on the design of trail from Pleasant Hill Road to Wainwright Field in South Portland.  While working with the land owners, it was discovered that Donald Prout still has access over the Portland Water District Property, which is just another step that needs to be worked through on this project.  
